

June 1, 2021

Dear RBS Parents/Guardians,

All medical information, medication orders, and Emergency Action Plan(s) for your child, need to renewed each school year. (Rock Brook School year is July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022.)

## Yearly requirements for ALL students:

- Annual physical with most recent immunizations Your child's physician may use the included
  Universal Child Health Record and the Care Plan for Children with Special Health Needs or their own
  forms.
- RBS Medical Information Form This YELLOW form will have all your emergency information. This allows quick access for the Nursing staff and will be kept in the Health Office.

## Yearly requirements for students with daily or as needed <u>prescription or over-the-counter medication</u> needs:

- <u>Medication Order Form</u> Prescription or over-the-counter (including daily inhaler, nebulizer treatments, Tylenol, Claritin, Benadryl) **BLUE form**
- Medication brought in by parent must be in an original bottle with prescription label or over-the-counter original packaging.

## Yearly requirements for students with Emergency Action Plan(s) needs:

- Allergy and Anaphylaxis Emergency Plan
- Seizure Action Plan, for emergency care
- Asthma Action Plan, for emergency care

**Medical Disclosure Permission Form** – This new ORANGE form allows the RBS Health office to contact your child's physician on an as needed basis. This is a voluntary form.

## Please return all forms by Tuesday, July 6, 2021 the first day of 2021 ESY.

If you have any questions, please reach out to me. Rock Brook also has Corinne Fender, RN, CSN and Sade Harris, RN as part of the nursing team. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Carolynn F. Sasso RN, CSN Rock Brook School Nurse 908-431-9500 x115 nurse@rock-brook.org